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Chatsworth Road Medical Centre Patient Participation Group
2020 Annual General Meeting 

Minutes 
Wednesday 22 July 2020 
Present
Ken Davis (Chair), Ian Gerrard, Brian Heathcote, Tamsin Jones, Janet Portman, Lucy Scriven, Katy Stephenson, Lucie Wattam, Michele Young

Apologies
Alan Beasley, Ian Fawkes, Nick James, Chris McDermott
Format of Meeting
Given the restrictions placed on the practice and the PPG caused by the Covid 19 Pandemic this AGM was held using the Zoom video-conferencing facility.  As the meeting was held electronically we did not have the normal paper based documentation to use – instead each member had electronic copies of documents.

1. INTRODUCTIONS
None

2. MINUTES OF 2019 AGM
These were agreed and accepted as a correct record of the meeting.

3. REPORT FROM THE CHAIRMAN ON THE PPG’S WORK 2019/20
Ken Davis introduced the attached paper, which was accepted and agreed.  

4. REVIEW OF SITUATION
The effects of the pandemic on the operation of the Practice and its effect on the staff and how they worked were discussed.  Dr Scriven said that a great many changes had been introduced with extremely quickly and that had added to the stress on the Practice staff.  The practice was inundated with information that was forever changing. All the Practice Staff supported each other during these anxious times showing excellent teamwork. The situation is stabilising and the use of telephone and video-based consultations could become the standard way of operating.  Face to face consultations will still be required for specific conditions and patients.   Tamsin explained that using the telephone for most of the consultations has changed how reception staff have had to manage requests from patients and now patients are contacted by doctors using mobile phones.  The length of appointments is about 15 minutes. It has been difficult to assess how patients feel about the services delivered because of a lack of feedback.  Using telephone and other communications methods will be the way forward and NHS England will define the ways these will be used.  Patients seem to have accepted the new ways of working.  Prescriptions can now be ordered by telephone as well as online and the issued prescriptions are sent electronically to the nominated pharmacy.

The vaccination of patients for 'flu' will be more difficult as the NHS is planning to extend the group to receive the vaccine to the over 50’s which in this Practice would mean vaccinating over 4,000 patients and the procedures for immunising thousands of patients have not been devised.

There is a risk that patients will suffer as a result of not consulting a GP about health conditions but it is not possible to assess the extent of the situation. 
The Practice opened a Facebook account at the start of the Pandemic and everyone felt that this had been a valuable source of information for patients.  Katy Stevenson joined the meeting to explain how the pages are managed.

In the experience of PPG members, the Practice has provided excellent service during the pandemic.

The pandemic has suspended PPG activities and the lack of surveys is a concern.  It is not possible to complete any projects.
5. ELECTION OF OFFICERS
All three officers were re-elected unopposed.

Chairman: Ken Davis 

Deputy Chairman: Ian Gerrard 

Secretary: Nick James 

6. ITEMS RAISED BY PATIENTS
There were no items to discuss.
7. PLANS FOR THE FUTURE WITHIN THE ONGOING PANDEMIC
The PPG decided to devise a way of surveying patients using on-line tools such as Facebook.  This will require a different set of questions.  

Action – Ian and Katy will work together and will produce an on-line survey design to circulate to the group.

The mental health of patients during continued isolation and lock down is a concern.  The previously issued information on protecting mental health will be reviewed and amended.  Once approved this will be published via the website.

Action – Ian and Lucy Scriven to decide on suitable amendments.  Katy can define how to publish.

8.  DATE AND TIME OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING
It was suggested that the PPG could meet bimonthly during the Pandemic situation using Zoom. The provisional date would therefore be on: 
Wednesday 16 Sept 2020, Time TBA
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